
PBIS Expectations
R- Respect
O- Ownership
A- Act Safe
R- Responsible
"Through SEL and PBIS, we teach not only academic skills but also
essential life skills, preparing students for success in school and
beyond."

Dear Parents,

As we approach the end of the year, it's a wonderful time to reflect
on our students' growth and accomplishments. December is not
only a time to celebrate the holiday season but also a time to show
gratitude for the hard work, perseverance, and community spirit that
have defined this year so far.
Our students have made great strides, and we are so proud of their achievements in and out of the
classroom. As the holiday season approaches, let us remember the importance of kindness,
giving, and spending quality time with our loved ones.
In this newsletter, you'll find updates on upcoming events, important dates, and ways to stay
involved with our school community. Whether through our winter activities or special holiday
initiatives, we encourage you to join in the season's spirit and help create lasting memories for
your children.



We also want to take this opportunity to thank all of our parents for their continued support. Your
involvement in your child's education makes a tremendous difference, and we are grateful for the
strong partnership we share with you.
We wish you all a joyful and peaceful holiday season!

Warm regards,
Mrs. Rivera
Principal

Fall Choir Concert (4th-8th grade)

Scholars will be performing the choir songs they have been working
on this fall. Get ready for some special solos and for the grand
finale where all scholars from 4th-8th sing together!

Fall Music Concert (Kinder-3rd/4th grade)

Scholars will be performing several familiar songs from Sesame
Street along with some other music they have learned this year. Get
ready for some special solos and for a grand finale where all
scholars from grades Kinder-4rd/4th sing together!



All-School Assembly

On Thursday, December 3, from 2:00 p.m., we will celebrate our
monthly School Assembly, to which our parents are invited. We will
also celebrate our Scholars of the Month, Artist of the Month,
Class of the Month, Positive Office Referrals, Most Improved
Scholar of the Month, Staff of the Month, and Grannies Choice
Award.

Picture Retake Day

When: Monday, December 9th 2024 in our school

Winter Break

Winter Break will be from December 23rd to January 3rd.

Lunch with Ms. Ebony
Each Friday, our middle schoolers are invited to meet during lunch time with Ms. Ebony, our Mental
Health Clinician, to learn and discuss different topics on youth mental health to support our
scholars

Arrival
- Starts at 8:00 a.m.
- Make sure scholars are not dropped before 8:00 a.m. as there is no supervision until 8:00 a.m.
- General Ed scholars enter via door E.
- Special Ed scholars enter via door C.
- Pre-school scholars enter via door B.

Dismissal
- Starts at 3:28 p.m.
- Parents picking up students must stay in their vehicles until their child/children are directed to
exit through door E.



- Please wait outside door A until scholars exit for walkers.
- Please ensure that students are picked up on time for dismissal. The main office should not hold
scholars after dismissal time (3:28 p.m.)

Parent Concerns
- Please inform the main office if you have any concerns about your child/children.
- Please do not confront another child/children who are not yours, as it sends the wrong message
to the students.
- The safety of all children is our responsibility.





Who is THE PLAYGROUNDgr?

THE PLAYGROUNDgr is a local nonprofit, who is committed to
bridging the disparities of the racial, gender, culture, and
socioeconomic gaps often found in caregivers/educational
institutions and community based programing around the world of
play.
Play based support, therapy and awareness continues to be an
evidenced tool that sharpens and supports, emotional health,
mental health, trauma, grief and attachment. THE PLAYGROUNDgr
is tasked with ensuring all members of our community have access
to free or reduce rated play workshops, trainings, play based groups
and play based therapy.
Our Mission
To raise awareness around the emotional and mental health benefits of play. At THE
PLAYGROUNDgr, we believe play heals.
Who Benefits from Play Therapy?
Everyone! At THE PLAYGROUNDgr we work alongside people of all ages.

Mrs. Mateo (Main Office): 616-819-2505



Mrs. Rivera (Principal): 616-819-1649
Mr. James (Dean of Students) 616-819-7759
School Fax: 616-819-2502
Mr. Ryan (Nurse): 616-819-6424
Mr. Kraal (Health Aide): 616-819-1699
Ms. Birdsall (MDHHS): 616-819-3834
Ms. Collins (KSSN): 616-819-2585
Security: 616-819-2100
District Offices: 616-819-2000
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